Hazen and Sawyer
4011 WestChase Boulevard, Suite 500
Raleigh, NC 27607 + 919.833.7152

May 17, 2022

Mr. Blake Mills

Public Utilities Director
Chatham County

964 East Street
Pittsboro, NC 27312

Re: Recommendation of Award
Highway 902 Pump Station Chemical Booster Station
Single Prime Contract
Hazen Project No. 32249-002

Dear Mr. Mills:

Chatham County received three (3) bids for the Highway 902 Pump Station Chemical Booster Station
project on April 27, 2022 at 2:00 pm in the Chatham County Finance Department Conference Room of
the Courthouse Annex (12 East Street, Pittsboro, NC 27312).

All three (3) bids were opened and read aloud by Michele Peluso of the Chatham County Finance
Department at the public bid opening. Carolina Civilworks, Inc. was announced as the apparent low bid at
$670,134.00. Hazen and Sawyer has reviewed the proposal and believes the proposal package is
complete, responsive, and responsible. Hazen has worked with Carolina Civilworks on similar projects in
the past; based on their successful completion of those projects, we agree they are qualified to complete
your project.

If you have any questions or require additional information, please contact me at (919) 755-8652 or
sgibson@hazenandsawyer.com.

Best Regards,

o0~

Sara N. Gibson, PE
Senior Associate

Enclosure:
(1) Highway 902 Pump Station Chemical Booster Station Certified Bid Tabulation
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